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January 1, 2017                                      Mary, Mother of God�

OFFICE HOURS�

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 9:00AM to 3:00PM.  �

Office closed on Thursdays.  Saturdays and Evenings: By Appointment.�



�

�

Monday, January 2 (Poniedziałek)  

 Basil the Great & Gregory the Nazianzen 

CTK �   7:00AM †William Clifford r/o Helen Michno�

  SH �   8:00AM †Jerome Wilczek r/o Rosalie Kaladas�

  SH � 11:00AM †Mark Salko r/o wife, Ania�

CTK � 12:00PM Rosary & Divine Mercy Devotions�

�

Tuesday, January 3 (Wtorek)  

 Most Holy Name of Jesus 

CTK �   7:00AM Healing and Health for Paul Pansani r/o �

� � Barbara Gural�

  SH �   8:00AM †Teresa Puzio r/o M/M W. Woznicki�

  SH � 11:00AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English�

�

Wednesday, January 4 (Środa) - Elizabeth Ann Seton 

CTK �   7:00AM †Mary Bisson r/o Butch & Kathy Goszka�

  SH � 11:00AM Special Intention r/o Ania Salko�

  SH � 11:30AM Exposition and Rosary�

  SH �   7:00PM OLPH Novena in Polish�

�

Thursday, January 5 (Czwartek) - John Neumann 

CTK �   7:00AM †Joseph Tabbit r/o Patrick & Linda �

� � Brennan�

  SH �   8:00AM †Jan Maziarz r/o family�

  SH � 11:00AM †Wladyslaw & Aniela Korzeniowski r/o �

� � estate�

�

Friday, January 6 (Piątek) - Andre Bessette 

CTK �  7:00AM †Joseph Tabbit r/o Mary Sue Schlenker�

  SH � 11:00AM †Souls in Purgatory�

  SH � 11:30AM Divine Mercy Devotions�

  SH �   7:00PM †Mark Salko r/o wife, Ania�

�

Saturday, January 7 (Sobota)  

 Raymond of Penyafort 

  SH �   8:00AM †Edward Niedzwiecki r/o siostra, Krysia �

� � Rogalski�

  SH � 11:00AM Health of Ryan McKee r/o mother & �

� � family�

CTK �   4:30PM †Joan Wilczek r/o Stan Radomski�

  SH �   6:00PM †Andrew & Cecylia Rychlicki r/o Mary �

� Marsicano�

�

Epiphany of the Lord, January 8 (Niedziela)  

  SH �   7:00AM †Julian Maziarz r/o daughter�

CTK �   8:30AM †Margaret & Tony Krick r/o Tom & �

� Dolores Finlan�

  SH �   8:30AM †Living & Deceased Members of the �

� � Knights of Columbus St. Jude Council �

� � #6573�

  SH � 10:00AM For the People of the Parish�

CTK � 10:30AM †Ted Gluch r/o Joyce Gluch & family�

  SH � 11:30AM †Stanislaw Banka r/o wife�

�

The Sanctuary Lamp in Sacred Heart will burn 

this week for the repose of the soul of Mark 

Salko at the request of his wife, Ania�

�

The Altar Bread & Wine in Sacred Heart is con-

secrated this week in thanksgiving for 42 years 

of marriage of John & Charlotte Snow at the re-

quest of their family.�

M���, ��	 H��� M���	� �
 G���

�

� "And Mary kept all these things, reflecting on 

them in her heart." Supernatural communication was 

nothing new for Mary. The angel Gabriel had already 

appeared and spoken to her when she agreed to bear 

God's Son. Her husband Joseph also had a kind of di-

vine intervention in the dream where the angel told 

him to go ahead and marry her. When she was first 

pregnant, her cousin Elizabeth had been led by the Ho-

ly Spirit to know the secret that Mary was "the mother 

of my Lord" (Lk 1:43). Now, Jesus has just been born 

and a crew of earthy shepherds appears at her door 

with a message from heaven: that the Savior has been 

born. And Mary believed them. She did not doubt 

their sincerity or the authenticity of their message. She 

took the words to heart, and meditated upon the mean-

ing of it all.�

� What might strike us as peculiar in all of this is 

that God chose to speak to Mary in a variety of ways. 

This holy and immaculate woman, this Mother of 

God, did not always receive direct communication 

from on high. Sometimes, God chose to speak to her 

through other people. Sometimes, he revealed himself 

to them in order to reveal himself to her. And God 

does the same with us.�

� It's easy to daydream about having our own per-

sonal revelation from God, to hear his voice loud and 

clear, directing, encouraging, and supporting us in our 

times of need and confusion. But this isn't the standard 

pattern of God's operation. Mary was tuned in enough 

to hear God's voice all around her instead of expecting 

it to always sound the same. We can imitate this same 

kind of openness by seeking to discover how God may 

be speaking to us through the voices of others.�

When they saw this, they made known the message 

that had been told them about this child. All who 

heard it were amazed by what had been told them by 

the shepherds. And Mary kept all these things, re-

flecting on them in her heart. � Lk 2:17�19�
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 

LEKCJE KATECHEZY 

TUESDAY 

Grades 2 & 4 – 4:00 

– 5:15PM 

Grades 7 & 8 – 5:30 

– 6:45PM 

 

WEDNESDAY 

Grades 1 & 3 – 4:00 

– 5:15PM 

Grades 5 & 6 – 5:30 

– 6:45PM 

WTOREK 

Klasy 2 i 4 od 16:00 

do 17:15 

Klasy 7 i 8 od 17:30 

do 18:45 

 

ŚRODA 

Klasy 1 i 3 od 16:00 

do 17:15 

Klasy 5 i 6 od 17:30 

do 18:45 
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M�	���, J�	
��� 2�

T�� P���	� O����� 
��� �� ���	��.  I� ��	� �� �� 

���������, ����	� ���� 908�725�0072.�

T�� A��!�� B��		��� �� H���	 (K��&��) 3455 

67849 from 9:30AM to 4PM.  If you prefer to sched-

ule an appointment to have your home blessed, 

please call the parish office.  If you live outside of 

Manville you must call the parish office to have your 

home blessed.�

G!�)�� L�		��	 ��� �������� � Sacred Heart audi-

torium � 3:30 � 6PM.  A small fee will be due.  �

H��� N��� S����)� M��)��� � St. John Neumann 

Center�6PM.  �

�

T�
�����, J�	
��� 5�

A�!�) C���� P���)��� � 7:30PM in Sacred Heart 

Church.  �

�

S��
����, J�	
��� 7�

F��	) S�)!���� D�1�)���	 )� O!� L��� �� F�)�-

�� will take place after the 11:00AM Mass at Sacred 

Heart Church.�

C�������’	 C���� P���)��� � 4�5PM in Sacred 

Heart Church.  N�
 ������	 ��� 1��� 
������.�

�

N��� W����	�, J�	
��� 7 � 8�

T�� D����	�� A		�		���) ����)��� will be col-

lected along with your regular weekly envelope.  

Each parish is obligated to pay an assessment to the 

Diocese to provide for their operating expenses.  In 

order for our parish to meet this obligation, a dona-

tion of $10 per month is requested.  Please be as ge-

nerous as you can. �

�

N��� S
	���, J�	
��� 8�

A��!�� C���	)��	 C�����)  of Polish, Internation-

al & American Christmas Carols by Malgorzata Kel-

lis at Sacred Heart Church.  The concert is scheduled 

for 7 p.m.  Admission is FREE.�

�

�

�

I.  Erik Kolodziej & Jessica Puzio�

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 

�

N��������, 1 ������ �

SZCZĘŚLIWEGO NOWEGO ROKU!�

�
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Odwiedziny duszpasterskie � kolęda rozpocznie się w 

tym tygodniu od godz. 9:30 rano do 4:00 PM. Kolę-

dę w tym tygodniu rozpoczniemy od części Little 

Weston. Aby ustalić termin kolędy dla nieobec-

nych oraz parafian mieszkających poza Manville 

prosimy o kontakt z biurem parafialnym�

L�=�?� ��)��� � godz. 15.30; próba polskiej scholi 

dziecięcej � godz. 18.00.�

�

N��������, 8 ������ �

S=>��=� na rzecz diecezji będzie zbierana wraz z 

cotygodniowymi kopertami. Każda parafia jest 

zobowiązana do złożenia takiej ofiary do diecezji 

celem pokrycia kosztów operacyjnych związanych 

funkcjonowaniem diecezji. Nasza parafia jest 

zobowiązana do złożenia $10 miesięcznie od 

rodziny. �Prosimy o hojność.��

K�����) =��&� (polskich, amerykańskich i 

międzynarodowych) w wykonaniu chóru pod 

kierownictwem�  Małgorzaty Kellis odbędzie się o 

7:00pm. Wstęp wolny.�

CHILDREN’S LITURGY – 10AM 

SACRED HEART CHURCH 

�

P�������	
�	
!�

M
�� D�	
�	��� � 10AM! 
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� Thank you for your continued support of Caritas.  We 

are currently supporting 35 families.  The Caritas Team 

collects food every week .  Bins are located in the back of 

the church.  We are in need of the following items:�

Food: Canned Fruit, Peanut Butter  & Jelly, Tomato 

Sauce, Snacks: Small Bags: Chips, Pretzels, Popcorn, 

Crackers, Raisins, Coffee and Tea (small packages), Cereal �

Oatmeal, Pancake Batter, Premade, JellO and Pudding.�

We are in particular need of the following items:  

Health and Beauty Aids, Feminine Products�Large De-

mand, Toilet Paper�Large Demand, Paper Towels�

Large Demand, Wipes for  Babies, Toothpaste, Tooth-

brushes, Baby Powder.�

� The Caritas Team also collects monetary donations and 

gift cards to local grocery stores.  Please place all donations 

in the collection basket in an envelope marked Caritas.  

You can also donate on line at www.ctrmanville.com under 

the Caritas link.  Thank you for the generous donations we 

have been receiving with the on line program.       �

Thank You�

The Caritas team would like to express a special thank you 

to the following supporters:�

� In December the team hosted a Christmas Party for our 

guests.   A special Thank You to Nittoli’s  Deli., Allure 

Hair Salon along with Members of Canal Walk in Somerset 

for their support.  Thank you to the Holy Name Society and 

Parish Members for contributing toys and gifts for this 

event.  We would also like thank Roosevelt School for their 

Food Dive in November.  The school collected many bags 

of food which helped make the Thanksgiving and Christ-

mas Season special for our guests.  Thanks to all parish 

members for their generous monetary donations both on 

line and in the collection basket.  It is appreciated.  A  very 

special thank you to all parish members who continually 

provide food and supplies for our pantry. Your continued 

support is making our program a huge success and is help-

ing members of our community.�

S������ M���
����

The next First Saturday Devotions to Our 

Lady of Fatima will take place on Jan-

uary 7th after  the 11:00AM Mass at 

Sacred Heart Church.�

P����� � P���	� G���
�

�

The next Prayer & Praise Group Meeting will be held 

on January 16th in Christ the King Church at 1:00PM.  �

Knights of Columbus # 6573 Bible Study 

All Are Welcome! 

�

Ephesians will be a 13 week study with Fr. Mitch Pacwa on 

video.�  Participants will receive the Ephesians�Catholic 

Commentary on Sacred Scripture)  St. John Neumann Cen-

ter @ 7PM.�

�

January 5

th

 . � Ephesians� Video w/ Fr. Mitch Pacwa : Eph 5:15�6:4�

January 12

th

 � Ephesians� Video w/ Fr. Mitch Pacwa : Eph 6:5�12�

January 19

th

 � Ephesians� Video w/ Fr. Mitch Pacwa: Eph 6:13�24�

January 26

th

 � No meeting� preparing for St. Paul’s Captivity Epistles �

� Starting February 2

nd

!�

�

If anybody just wants to “pop�in” and see what it’s like�no 

charge, but we suggest to read that weeks readings and 

bring your Bible(or one can even be provided).�  For more 

info check out the new Facebook page for the Bible Study� 

https://www.facebook.com/kofc6573biblestudy/ or contact 

Anthony Scarpantonio� 917�494�8141, ascarp@live.com�

�

The Knights of Columbus will be having an “all you can 

eat” Roast Pork Dinner with all the fixins on Sunday 

January 20th from 2PM to 6PM (last seating 5:30PM) in 

the Sacred Heart Auditorium.  Tickets are $13 for adults 

and $6 for children 5�12 and children 4 and under eat for 

free. Mark your calendars.  More information will follow. 

Raffle tickets are available for a total of $1,800 in prizes�

�

C*+,-./0 D1.23 � March 11 (weather permitting).  Cloth-

ing, textiles, stuffed animals, etc. can be dropped off at the 

St. John Neumann Center from 9AM to 12Noon.�

�

4:30PM�

CTK�

6:00PM�

SH�

7:00AM�

PL�SH�

8:30AM�

CtK�

8:30AM�

SH�

10:00AM�

SH�

10:30AM�

CtK�

Lectors�

�

M. Niezgoda� S. Runyon� K. Dziwak�

E. Poplawski�

D. Sieberg� D. Seigel� D. Rubin� M. Bellamy�

Eucharistic�

Ministers�

S. Liszczak�

J. Villagra�

J. Pschar�

R. Jablonski�

J. Sharbaugh�

N. Makowski�

A. Niecikowski�

B. Nowak�

R. Sieberg�

K. Tartaglione�

A. Tartaglione�

S. Charneski�

M. Urbaniak�

R. Dorward�

J. Jaime�

B. Stefany�

A. Szczecina�

E. Zunski�

J. Zunski�

F. Batula�

11:30AM�

PL�SH�

D. Bieleń�

A. Włodarska�

H. Brandt�

M. Wojtach�

Minister Schedule for January 7 & 8�

60’s Plus Club 

Good food.  Good conversation. 

Good friends. 

All Parishioners aged 60 and over are invited to a compli-

mentary dinner�

Every Third Sunday of Every Month�

Time 2pm�4pm�

St. John Neumann Center  The next gathering will be on �

January 15th.�

The next Holy Name Socie-

ty Meeting will be held on 

January 2nd in the St. John 

Neumann Center at 6PM.�

Meets once a month on the 2

nd

 Monday 

at 7pm.  Call Mary Carol Niezgoda at 

908 575�2797 for location and details. 

New members always welcome.  �



�
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We ask you for your prayers for the 

health of those in need, especially: Jeff 

Andrew, Toni Antonelli, Evelyn Appen-

zeller, Baby Isabel Therese Bailey, 

John Bartley, Jean Blazejewski, Paul 

Bobe, Shawn Brickley, Lorraine Burkoski, Bill 

Caswell, Margaret Cebula, Chester Cejnowski, Luke 

Chartowich, Palo Cizmar, Pat Cobo, Allison Collins, 

Kaiden Crothwer, Dorothy Dinsmore, Mary Evancho, 

Frank Fiduk, Marian Gano, Helen Gazo, Dorothy 

Gluch, John Gubernot, Dolores Hart, Maryann 

Hughes, Marge Iarkowski, Raul Jaime, Joanna Jason-

tek, Edward Knitowski, Dennis Koslowski, Theresa 

Kraska, John Krasnansky, Wiktoria Lach, Rita 

Lagasse, Janice Lalley, Rosemarie Lazar, Cheyenne 

Licardi, Joe Matisak, Gerry McCormick, Quaid Mo-

bus, Alexander Monto, Ed Nawracaj, Mai Nguyen, 

Hunter Norz, Dolores Novicky, Donna Parlier, Robert 

Petsko, Skip Picciano, Marie Piorkowski, Steven Pi-

rello, Mark Pschar, Dorothy Rembelles, Normand 

Rivard, Jenny Rodgers, Robert Roman, Jerry Russell, 

Jr., Irene Shelcusky, Pat Sherwood, Eric Slaight, Vic-

toria Soika, Tina Soltis, Albert Stanski, Rose Tabbit, 

Virginia Tamburini, William Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, 

Michelle Tranter, Marilyn Trilone, David Urban, 

Pauline Vantaggi, Peter Viola, Natalie Walkoviak, 

Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, Barbara Wrigil, 

Edward Zujkowski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina 

Zydalis.�

God of all consolation give life and health to our sis-

ters and brothers for whom we pray in your Holy 

Name.  Amen.�

 

 

 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 

the Armed forces, especially 

 

Corporal Matthew T. Bowden USMC 

Corporal Jacob R. Caswell USMC 

Staff Sergeant Francis Fiduk III 

Pvt. Christopher Foley 

PFC Joshua Hussey  

Major James A. Jablonski Jr. 

Gunnery Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 

PFC Joshua Rivard 

 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 

PFC Steven Ubry 

CMA Mark J. Walyga 

Airman 1st Class Lindsay Zaccardi 

PFC Brian J. Zarnowski 

�

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 

serving in the military and we will acknowledge them 

in our weekly bulletin.  Please share the good news 

with us when one of the above soldiers returns home!�

If any of the following items per-

tain to you or your family, please 

check the appropriate box in front 

of the listed item. This information will be a great help to us. 

You may tear off the form and deposit in the collection basket 

or mail it to the Parish Office. Your cooperation in this mat-

ter would be greatly appreciated.�

�

�

□  New in Parish and would like to register�

□  Change of address�

□  Request Collection Envelopes�

□  Moving out of Parish�

□  Need Information � Please CALL�

□  New Telephone Number: __________________�

□  Family Member (Name: ________________) is ill:�

      □  At Home�

      □  In the Hospital: Room #:__________�

      □  Would like to receive Holy Communion�

�

Your name: ___________________________�

�

Address: _____________________________�

�

Phone Number: ________________________�

Readings for the Week of January 1, 2017�

�

Sunday: Nm 6:22�27/Ps 67/Gal 4:4�7/Lk 2:16�21�

Monday: 1 Jn 2:22�28/Ps 98/Jn 1:19�28�

Tuesday: 1 Jn 2:29��3:6/Ps 98/Jn 1:29�34�

Wednesday: 1 Jn 3:7�10/Ps 98/Jn 1:35�42�

Thursday: 1 Jn 3:11�21/Ps 100/Jn 1:43�51�

Friday: 1 Jn 5:5�13/Ps 147/Mk 1:7�11 or �

� Lk 3:23�28 or 3:23, 31�34, 36, 38�

Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14�21/Ps 149/Jn 2:1�11�

Next Sunday: Is 60:1�6/Ps 72/Eph 3:2�3a, 5�6/�

� Mt 2:1�12�

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule�

�

Sunday: � Thomas Amato �

Monday: � Mary Carol Niezgoda�

Tuesday:  � Ellen Michta �

Wednesday: � Terezia Tardy & Laurie Lukacs�

Thursday: � Brett & John Wood�

Friday: � Josephine Pschar & Marge Iarkowski�

Saturday:� John Tardy �

O������ R�
�� M����� odbędzie 

się w niedzielę, 15 stycznia 2017 w 

szkole Christ the King. Bilety do na-

bycia po Mszach św. i w biurze para-

fialnym do 9 stycznia. Zapraszamy!�
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Please visit our parish website: 

 

www.ctrmanville.com�

up�to�date information, schedules, church bulletins, 

pictures from parish events and much more…�

Be sure to check out our video reflections �

on the Sunday Readings each week. This week Mark 

Honkisz will be presenting the reflections and in two 

weeks Klaudia Smutek will be the �

presenter.�

OUR CHILDREN’S GIFTS TO CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH 

My Good Deed was when I:�

gave a gift to my friend.�             Alex�

took recycling to the bin.�          Adam�

cleaning my bunnies, lizards, birds cages and feeding them.

�      Michelle�

helped my dad clean the snow.�            Julia�

helped mom with laundry.�          Isabel�

cleaned up the kitchen.�          Justin�

helped wrap gifts.�      Nicholas�

did my homework.�          Mikey�

helped my mom fold towels.�        Maggie�

cleaned my room.                              Colleen, Gianna & Emilia�

shoveled the driveway.�         Robert�

helped decorate the tree at my house. Alina, Maria & Samuel�

helped my mom with my sister.�          Emely�

helped set up the table.�       Thomas�

helped someone with their homework.�    Theodore�

complimented someone.�      Nicholas�

helped mom clean the car.�          Andre�

helped my Nonna bake & helped others.�       Michael�

helped others & serving.�          Maria�

helped cook dinner.�          Logan�

prepared Christmas cookies.�             Sara�

picked up my toys.�        Jayden�

played & was by my sister’s side.                          Dianayvonne�

helped around the house.�           Alexa�

helped mom with chores.�          Olivia�

shoveled snow.�          Dylan�

took care of my pets.�       Edward�

carried gifts at church & helped a friend, also helped mom. �

Haley�

helped dad after his surgery.                                  Ava & Bella�

Report of Sunday Offerings �

in Support of our Parish�

�

The Christ the Redeemer collection for the �

weekend of December 18, 2016 �

�

Weekly budget needed: � $    16,000.00�

�

Weekly Collection:�

Offertory� $      7,543.00�

Christmas Flowers� $      4,131.00�

Buildings & Grounds� $      1,870.00�

Mail�Ins� $      1,456.00�

We Share On�line Giving� $         558.00�

Children’s donations� $         110.00�

Total� � $    15,668.00�

�

Budget vs. Collection:�

� Surplus/(Deficit)� $       (332.00)�

�

Collection for the same week last year� $    14,892.00�

�

Thank you for your generosity and support.  May God bless 

you.                                                                                 Fr. Stan�

�

�

“And Mary kept all these things, reflecting on them in her 

heart.”                                                                 LUKE 2:19 �

Mary is the perfect role model for living a stewardship life-

style. She listened to God and said “yes” to His invitation 

to be the Holy Mother of His son. She also trusted in the 

God’s providence on a daily basis. As we start a new year, 

take time every day to listen to how God is calling you; 

trust that He has a better plan for you than you could ever 

imagine. �

To all Parishioners and those who worship here at 

Christ the Redeemer �� Happy New Year!  May you 

find the peace and joy of our Newborn Lord and 

Savior and may this year be filled with the love of 

God.  This last sentence is not just a nice line or pious 

saying but the one thought, wish, or better yet, prayer 

we offer.  As we all begin this year with new plans and 

dreams remember why we are here at Sacred Heart � 

because of the Lord Jesus.  And no matter what we do 

or have, if we are without Him our lives are incomple-

te.  This New Year, may all of our yearnings, our pa-

ins, and our joys be in the Lord.  For our souls will 

not rest until they rest in you, O Lord.  May God bless 

us and watch us all as we grow together in faith and 

love.�

�

The Priests of the Community of Christ the Redeemer 

�

�

Wszystkim naszym parafianom i wszystkim tym, któ-

rzy modlą się w naszej parafii pod wezwaniem Chry-

stusa Odkupiciela życzymy Szczęśliwego Nowego Ro-

ku!  Niech Nowonarodzony Zbawiciel obdarzy was 

swoim pokojem i łaską.  Niech ten Nowy Rok 2015 bę-

dzie napełniony miłością Bożą. To ostatnie stwierdze-

nie nie jest tylko ładnym powiedzeniem ale jest to 

przede wszystkim życzeniem i modlitwa, którą ofiaru-

jemy wzajemnie za siebie.  Rozpoczynamy ten Nowy 

Rok z nowymi planami i postanowieniami na przy-

szłość, ale również u progu tego Nowego Roku winni-

śmy zapytać samych siebie dlaczego i z jakiego powo-

du jesteśmy parafianami parafii Chrystusa Odkupicie-

la?  Nasza odpowiedź powinna być, że to Chrystus jest 

powodem naszej przynależności. Niezależnie od tego 

co posiadamy albo zdziałamy w życiu, bez Chrystusa 

nasze życie jest puste i niedopełnione. Niechaj w tym 

Nowym Roku nasze pragnienia i postanowienia, cier-

pienia i radości będą zawsze zjednoczone z Chrystu-

sem ponieważ nasze dusze nigdy nie zaznają pokoju 

dopóki nie spoczną w Chrystusie Panu. Niech Pan 

Bóg nam wszystkim błogosławi i podtrzymuje w swojej 

opiece na drodze wzrostu w wierze i miłości.   �

�

�

Duszpasterze Parafii Chrystusa Odkupiciela�


